#### ATTENTION VETERANS

In preparation for Veterans Day we would appreciate you indicating that you are a military veteran on the tear off portion of the announcement page. Please note that we will have two tables set up in the Narthex on Sunday, November 11, in celebration of Veteran's Day. Please come early and bring photos of yourself in uniform and any memorabilia you would like to share. Thank you for your service!

#### STARSHIP ENTERPRISE CHILDREN'S HOME CHALLENGE

We only have 11 days left to collect for this month's challenge. We need shaving cream, bath towels, toothpaste, and hairbrushes.

#### TEAM ASBURY THANKS YOU!

Thank you to everyone who donated or helped with the yard sale at the Fall Festival. The sale was a HUGE success with over \$600.00 raised for Diabetes Research. We couldn't have done it without your love and support! Thank you!

	TOTALS for the week of October 14, 2018	
Attendance:	Worship - 102 Sunday School - 16	
Giving:	Pledges & tithes	\$ 4710.00
	Loose Offering	\$ 95.00
	Christian Home Academy (Rent)	\$ 4068.00
	Christian Home Academy (Utilities)	\$ 450.00
	Trustees Building Repairs	\$ 5.00
	Hurricane Michael Relief	\$ 695.00
	Fall Festival Proceeds	\$ 160.00
	Cuba Love Offering	\$ 25.00
	United Methodist Men	\$ 252.50
	UM Women Hope Circle	\$ 20.00
	Flowers	\$ 50.00
\	Pumpkin Patch/UMM	\$ 3018.50
	TOTAL GIVING	\$ 13549.00

## PRAYER CONCERNS

Those impacted by Hurricane Michael in FL and GA The Family of Billy Geiger
Jose's mother in Puerto Rico
Linda Henry's sister had a bad fall
Nancy Post's neighbor with brain cancer
Joe Hall, Elaine, brain cancer
Anna Border, traveling mercies
Bob Rahm, cancer is possibly back
Donna Rahm, friend in coma
The family of missing man
Andone, Randy has brain disease
Unspoken prayer requests
Our First Responders



#### **JOYS**

Thanks to President Trump for arranging release of Pastor Andrew Brunson
Thank you to Pastor Pat Turner-Sharpton for bringing the message Pastor Chris's absence
Danielle received care package from us!
A man at the bake sale made a bowl that he gave to Linda Curtis's granddaughter-in-law
Thanks to everyone who helped make the Fall Festival a success!

# CIRCLE OF PRAYER

Fred & Jeannie Brockhausen - Linda Grindley - Betty Horton

- Faye Mix Danielle Voigt Tony Wells Randy Bush
  - Ellen Culpepper Jean Davis Michele Dedmon
- Christopher Franz Melinda Franz Mickey Griffin
- Patti Robbins Josh Stanaland Our Sister Church in Cuba

# I would like more information about:☐ Audio/Visual Tech Support

Audio/Visual Tech Support
Chancel Choir
Children's Ministry
Committees
Greeters
Handbell Choir
Hope Circle
Hospitality / Outreach
Lay Leadership
Liturgist
Men's Ministry
Missions
Office Help
Praise Band Singer and/or
Instrumentalist
Prayer Group
Sunday School Classes
Small Groups
Wednesday Night Dinners
Usher
Youth Ministry
Other

Notes/Prayer Requests

# Please register your attendance and put this card in the offering plate. October 21, 2018

Please Print your name(s) in this space:

Address City/State/Zip Fmail I'm/We're a member I attend regularly, but not a member I'm a first time guest How did you find us? Facebook Driving by Website Family Friend Other Are you a military veteran? \_\_\_\_ SALTY SERVICE Number participating in Salty Service last week WONDERFUL WEDNESDAY DINNER Number planning to attend \_\_\_\_\_ Hosts: Relay for Life Menu: Wraps with all the trimmings Dessert & Drink Please be sure to mark the tear-off with how many

plan to attend in your family so we can get an

accurate count.



#### THIS WEEK

10/23 Margaret Lapton 10/26 Kathy Myers 10/25 Mary Renaud 10/27 Donald Kingsnorth

#### **NEXT WEEK**

11/3 Ervin Asbury

#### HOMEBOUND MEMBERS

Fred Brockhausen Linda Grindley
Doris Lucas Jane Patterson
Helen Reardon Mildred Rowe
Glenn Ryan

## **BABY SHOWER**

All ladies are invited to join us Saturday, November 17 at 2pm in Farr Hall to shower Mother-to-be, Sarah (Voigt) Voldlewede. Please RSVP to Alexandria Bellefleur at 904-613-4538 or avbellefleur@gmail.com by November 1. Sarah is registered at Target & Amazon.

#### Church Staff

Pastor Chris Sanders (ext. 11)	nastor@ashurvon.com		
Nick Despres, Music Director	nickdespres@gmail.com		
Ellen Despres, Children's Choir Director	elmarini@outlook.com		
Aaron Dolan, Guitar/Saxophone Player	aaron.dolan94@gmail.com		
James Ranch, Drummer	jranch5@gmail.com		
Bethany Whitlock, Administrative Assistant (ext. 13) info@asburyop.com			
Linda Pickett, Bookkeeper (ext. 15)finance@asburyop.com			
Arden Saldana, Nursery Worker			
Erica Juchniewicz, Nursery Worker			

# Asbury United Methodist Church News, Notes & Upcoming Events October 21, 2018

#### PASTOR APPRECIATION MONTH

October is Pastor Appreciation Month, a time for us to let Pastor Chris know how much we appreciate his work, his kindness, and his ministering to all our spiritual needs. This morning there will be will be a special love offering taken. Please join us for coffee and donut time after services the following Sunday, October 28, to help celebrate Pastor Chris and all he has brought to us.

#### THANKSGIVING BOXES

The XYZs are sponsoring Thanksgiving boxes for the Clay County Clothes Closet to distribute to those in need. The boxes are available to be picked up today. Inside the box is a list of needed items. You do not need to provide everything on the list, but please do not include items not listed. Filled boxes need to be returned to the church by Sunday, November 4 and NO LATER than Sunday, November 11. Thank you for helping brighten someone's Thanksgiving!

#### PUMPKIN BREAD

If you would like to purchase pumpkin bread, it will be for sale October 24 at the patch after 4pm. It will also be available for purchase on Sunday, November 10 for the last time. Please know that 100% of the proceeds stay at the church to help needy families pay their electric bill during the winter months.

#### A WORD ABOUT STEWARDSHIP

Stewardship is alive and well at Asbury. In the past month we have had our Fall Cleanup, set up he Pumpkin patch fence, tents and compound, unloaded a truckload of pumpkins, hosted an outstanding Fall Festival, and we are now selling pumpkins to support our church and our missions. Thanks to all who participated in those events and to all who came out to show their support. Attendance for our Sunday services has been outstanding. "Surely the presence of the Lord is in our Sanctuary", You can feel the presence of the Holy Spirit during our services.